
 

 

For all residents, courtesy of Forest Hills East Civic Assoc. Inc.        September 2016 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS: 
             
 President:              Donna Marx          727-935-4714 
Vice-President:  
Secretary:          Cheryl Williamson  727-937-4144 
Treasurer:           Cheryl Williamson  727-937-4144        
 
DIRECTORS: 
 
Stan Moretz  727-580-4725 
William Wilbern         814-701-9139 
Mel Needham             727-937-8182 

PLEASE attend and bring a friend to the Next Meeting 
Tuesday,  September 6, 2016 

NEWSLETTER 

Held at: 
New Fellowship Hall Meeting Room. 
Located at Corner of Berry Hill and 
Grand Blvd — See map and arrow at left. 
 

Social Time:   6:30—7:00 pm 
Meeting:  7:00—8:00 pm 

 
I want you to be concerned about your next door neighbor.  Do you know your 

next door neighbor?                                                                                Mother Teresa 

Labor Day   9/5 

9-11  Remembrance   September 11  

POW/MIA 
Recognition 
Day  9/16 

Wife Appreciation Day 
September 18 

 

Johnny Appleseed Day 
September 26 

Autumn Equinox 
September 22 

Equal Daylight & Dark 
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 At last, we have seen the replace-

ment of our streets begin!  I’d say our drainage 
is working great, as for the most part, the recent 
rainfall appeared to drain off quickly.  Hopefully, 
work on the streets will begin again soon. 
     Thanks to Bill, Stan, and Cheryl for their 
work since or last meeting in April.  Suzie and  
Lee Taylor, long-time residents and members  
of FHECA have moved.  We will miss them! 
      If you notice your street light out, please  
notify Duke Energy.  The number on the light  
is helpful, but not necessary, just a correct 
location. Thanks to all who are keeping your 
garage (not porch) lights on at night.  It really 
helps light up the neighborhood.  
     We are planning to have local speakers for 
some of our meetings, and will notify you in 
Advance 
     Welcome to all our new homeowners! 
     Please come to the monthly meetings— 
First Tuesday in the month from September 
through April.  You can meet your neighbors,  
address your concerns and discuss solutions.  
We look forward to seeing you September 6th.  
 
                               Donna Marx, President  
In Memory: 
Glyndon “Glyn” HAMILTON, 82, of Holiday,  
died Aug. 23, 2016. Survived by wife, Joyce; daugh-
ters, Kim and Lisa; son, Robert; six  
grandchildren and three great-grandchildren. 
Our sympathy and prayers go out to his  
family. 
 
DEED RESTRICTIONS  
 

     Bill & Stan met with several county officers  to 
clarify FHE and Pasco County Deed Restrictions.  
The results follow.  
      Trailers per Code include travel trailers, 
RV’s, Motorized homes, pickup coaches, boats, 
boat trailers and noncommercial utility  
trailers. 
     These vehicles must be stored in the back yard  
or side yard behind the front line of the home.  
If you have your vehicle at your home for use over  
a weekend or holiday, storage must still be on the 
side or in back of the yard. 
     These vehicles may be temporarily parked in the 
front yard for loading, unloading, or cleaning 
only.  When this is complete, the vehicle must be 

moved to the back or side yard. At no time, may 
the vehicle be stored in the front of your home. 
In both our restrictions and county  
ordinances, you cannot block the side walk.   
This can block emergency vehicles access and is 
an inconvenience for other residents, as well as a 
safety hazard for younger bike riders.   
 
When you walk your dog/dogs, be sure to 
pick up their waste. It is the responsible 
thing to do as a pet owner and neighbor.  
     
Community  News 
     We have several new residents, please wel-
come them to the neighborhood ! 
 
Our Fall Community Garage Sale is 
scheduled for Saturday, November 12th 
this year!  Hopefully, we will have more 
Snowbirds back, and less competition! 
Start accumulating your treasures! 
     
Please consider placing an ad in our newslet-
ter for your business.  It would be convenient 
to know if we have people who do different 
kinds of maintenance in our subdivision. 
 

Pasco County Agencies: 
Although  we at  FHECA are willing to help all our 
members, many issues must be resolved by the 
Pasco County Sheriff’s office  or other Pasco 
County agencies. 
 

For noise violations, suspicious activity, tres-
passing problems, or other violations, call the 
Sheriff’s Office at 727-844-7711 for the 
quickest  response.  
 

Other Pasco Agencies 
727-847-2411  MAIN NUMBER  
Some of your questions can be answered on 
http://pascocountyfl.net. Choose “Frequently 
asked questions”.  When you find the question 
you need, double click on the question for the an-
swer. 
Pasco Fix is a Housing Rehabilitation Program 
for Homeowners.  There are several options for 
homeowners to receive  interest free loans up 
to $10,000 for home repairs and updating.  If 
you would like information, we can e-mail you a 
pamphlet or you can contact Pasco County.  For 
an e-mail copy, send request to:   
richard.a.marx@gmail.com 
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Special Notices: 
If you would  prefer to receive your copy of the 
newsletter  by e-mail, please notify Richard Marx 
of your name, home address, home phone 
(optional) and e-mail address. E-mail him at rich-
ard.a.marx@gmail.com or by phone at 727-935-
4714.  Please be sure to send your home address, 
so you will not receive a paper copy too, unless 
you want both.   
 

1. NO LONG DURATION STREET PARKING is a 
posted  County  ordinance and  a hazard to 
traffic within the subdivision.  

2. Pasco County Noise Ordinance mandates 
“Quiet Time” - 10pm to 7am everyday. 
This includes loud car radio and engine 
noises—deliberately revving  your engine 
as you enter or leave.  Please be more con-
siderate of your neighbors and their ear-
drums! 

3. Please contact Board Members between the 
hours of 9 am—5 pm, Mon-Wed., unless it is 
an emergency.  

4. Never post or hang signs or posters on any 
street signs—it is forbidden by Pasco County 
Ordinance. 

 

Police Crime Reports: 
 The following information is from the Pasco 
Sheriff’s Department Crime report. If you are in-
terested in non-criminal activity you can go to 
http://pascosheriff.us/subdivision-activity/   
The county is continuing to update these   report-
ing sites.   
 Report suspicious activity to the Sheriff’s Depart-
ment at 727-844-7711. 
Reporting on:  Forest Hills East  
Date     House Address   Reason          
08/13 5743 Catskill Rd. Verbal Disturbance 
08/21 5743 Catskill Rd. Clothing Assist 
08/23 5743 Catskill Rd. Trespassing in Progress 
08/23 5743 Catskill Rd. Citizen Assist 
08/31 5834 Mariposa Dr. Alarm Intrusion Residence 
 
 ANONYMOUS TIP if you  have information or a tip 
on a reported or suspected crime, you can leave a 
message on the Crime Tip Line: 800-706-2488, or you 
can send an e-mail: sunrisecw@msn.com 
 

Progressive Waste Solutions-Regular 
Garbage Pick-up 
The following items will not be picked up by Pro-
gressive Waste regular garbage pickup: 
 
�� Amount set out  over 6 item-limit 
�� Non-regulation container size.  
     Maximum size is 33 gallon or  

     50 pounds. All cans over 33 gallon 
    must be bagged. 
�� Brush longer than 4 feet, OR  not  
    bundled and tied. 
�� Trash not in bags or cans. 
�� Hazardous materials in trash or garbage.  

Most common materials: 
     pesticides, paint, pool chemicals. 
�� Large bulk items such as mattresses 
 

RECYCLING: 
	

To recycle all the used batteries accumulated for 
the holidays, take them to our local library on 
Mile Stretch. 

Paper —Newspaper,  Boxes , broken down flat, 
Envelopes,  Any clean paper 
1. Pasco  Schools have  recycle  bins that earn 

revenue for the schools. (Nearest to FHE—
Sunray Elementary next to Publix on Sun-
ray).   

2. Other  County recycle bins earn revenue for Li-
braries, parks, and fire stations. (Nearest    to 
FHE — South Holiday Library on Mile 
Stretch, bin located in back of Library.) 

 

If you are unable to take your papers to a  
Recycle bin, call Millie Olsen 727-943-0939 or 
727-389-0033 (leave message) and pick up will 
be arranged.  You can also leave your paper to 
be recycled on Millie’s front porch at 5629 Ivy 
Lane in FHE or bring it to the meeting 
Recycling Paper: 
 
 

Note: Plastic grocery bags can be recycled at your 
grocery store or Wal-Mart. 
 

Don’t forget— continue to save Box Labels for 
Education! 
 

Newsletter: 
     THANKS also to all those who deliver the newslet-
ters each month—Richard and Donna Marx, Stan 
Moretz, William Wilbern,  Judy Smith, Cheryl William-
son and Millie Olsen.   
Produced by Donna and Richard Marx. 
Please contact Donna or Richard Marx if you will 
help deliver the newsletter.  This occurs only once 
a month, for 10 months  (off July and August). 
Several of our  members can no longer deliver 
their portion of the newsletters. 
 
Entrance maintained by Donna an Richard Marx If 
you feel like going by and pulling up some of those tall 
weeds, PLEASE do!  Let us know if sprinklers are not 
working properly, Please! 
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     I have always been a great admirer 
of Mother Teresa.  As a Protestant, she 
always appeared to be the  
embodiment of  faith and service. 
There is a very interesting  
documentary out now about her and 
her work. 
 

Recipe of the Month 
 
     Richard loves corn on the cob, and I do not 
grill.  I found this recipe for boiling  instead. 
Apparently, the most important instruction is 
not to overcook! 
                 
 

 Corn on the Cob 
 

DO NOT OVERCOOK! 
 

While shucking and cleaning corn,  fill 
a pot with enough water to cover the 
Corn. Bring to a boil.  Add cleaned 
corn.  When water boils again—it’s  
done.  Remove corn ASAP to prevent 
overcooking.  
 
I have found a really easy way to 
fix avocados for dinner/supper.   I 
just split the small ones length 
wise, remove the seed, place both 
halves in a small bowl, and use as 
a salad.  We eat them with spoons, 
no peeling, no extras,  healthy and 
delicious! 
 
 

Please bring  your favorite recipes or 
cooking tips to the monthly meeting or 
e-mail to me at dkmarx@gmail.com.  I 

know we have so many great cooks out 
there with lots of truly GREAT Recipes!   
 

Summer 2016 

    Since this is such a large blank 
space—this summer I unexpectedly 
spent most of June in Banner Elk, NC. 
My cousin Teresa, had major surgery and 
needed someone to stay with her. (She 
came through the surgery fine and is do-
ing very well.) I volunteered when her 
previous plans fell through.  Since I grew 
up in the Appalachian Mountains, it was a 
nice benefit to get to spend time in the 
mountains again!  Fortunately, Banner Elk 
is a little over a mile high, as Teresa 
does not have air conditioning but lots of 
ceiling fans!  Although the weather is 
usually rainy in June, it was clear and 
beautiful.  It was surprising to see tem-
peratures in the 90’s in lower eleva-
tions—unheard of when I lived in the 
area over 50 years ago.  I attended Lees 
McRae College in Banner Elk for one year 
before we moved to Louisiana in 1965.  
It is now a 4-year college with a  new 
Nursing program. ( A smart move by the 
administration with so many of us over 
65 folks.)  The campus is still small but 
lovely, and my old dorm is still standing!         
 I was happy to get home in early 
July, as I sure missed my family! 

                                  Donna Marx 
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